September 2012 Board of Aldermen Meeting

September 12, 2012


Minutes of September Meeting

Flint Hill Board of Alderman

Held on September 12, 2012 @ 6:00 p.m.

Knight’s of Columbus Upper Level
Members present and absent:


Mayor Doug Wynn – present


Alderman Alan Carter – present


Alderwoman Jackie Jackson - present

Alderman David Schmidt – excused 


Alderman Christopher Jacobsen – present 

City Attorney Matt Fairless, Hazelwood & Weber

City Clerk Becky McCollum

City Engineer Tom Rothermich
The September, 2012 Board of Aldermen meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
1st Item: 
Pledge of Allegiance

2nd Item:
Meeting called to order, roll call, approval of minutes
         Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve the agenda. Alderman                        seconded the motion. The city clerk reports 3 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried.
A copy of the written August 15, 2012 regular minutes were emailed (as requested) to the Board of Aldermen in advance of the meeting.  The City Clerk asked if everyone had received copies of the minutes.  All had.  

Alderman  Jackson made a motion to approve the regular Board meeting minutes, from August; with the corrections as noted on page 1 regarding approval of the Closed Session minutes from the July meeting; and motions made adjourning the meeting. The motion was seconded by Alderman Jacobsen. The City Clerk reports 3 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain votes. The minutes for the regular Board meeting stand approved on this day, September 12, 2012.

3rd Item:
Open Forum - none
4th Item:         Bill 2012-03 Wentzville Agreement( post Hach Flow Meter Lease)

This item had been tabled and Alderman Jackson made a motion to remove it from the table. The motion to second that was made by Alderman Carter. The City Clerk reports 3 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes to remove Bill 2012-03 from the table.

City Engineer Tom Rothermich has previously been in contact with the interim City of Wentzville Public Works head, Doug Lee, who has replaced Scott Smith, for 
further information and discussion regarding the ongoing/discussion proposal from Wentzville for the new agreement with Flint Hill, to remove all flow meters.

Continued discussion points are the tap fee consideration percentage to be paid to Wentzville; after Flint Hill has been repaid for all flow meter associated costs. A more significant issue, is concerning  the base rate with a defined cost breakdown to justify the costs. The issue of maintaining our existing approved $15.00 base rate or combining our base rate with a portion of the Wentzville $8.75 base rate. The City of Wentzville is providing a new breakdown for Flint Hill with the base rate figures; as they will not agree to 'no' base rate for Flint Hill. Flint Hill will need to pay an accurate base rate; with no inclusion of capital improvements. 

City Attorney Matt Fairless stated that work is in progress; and possible consideration can be asked of Wentzville for the monies spent on the Hach flow meter system design, construction, etc. at the insistence of the City of Wentzville. The final draft of this  proposal, is undergoing work by City Attorney Matt Fairless and Wentzville City Attorney Paul Vost after legal and Board review, will then presented to the both Boards of Aldermen.

This item had been tabled and Alderman Jackson made a motion to return it to the table. The motion to second that was made by Alderman Carter. The City Clerk reports 3 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes to remove Bill 2012-03 from the table.
5th item:
January to June 2012 Financials
                        2013 Budget preliminary discussion


A report was provided for review by the Board, showing "Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual" for Jan - June 2012. As described 'Line 6370 - Sewer Subsidy Expense' has an 
amount shown of $52,751.33; which referred to the Pulaski CDAR account transferred (1-3-12) per Board instructions to Wastewater Account. These funds were directed for the one year lease term of Hach Flow Meter bill = $38,160 lease ($3180 x 12 months) + $7200 for installation = $45,360. That total bill was paid in full as of August 2012, and
this then accounts for the -$43,838.20 Net Ordinary Expense. This transferred amount will be corrected/amended in the December Amended Budget for this year.


A second report was provided for Board review, "Account Quick Report."
As further described Line 6270 - Professional Fees, is a budget category/breakdown for Legal, Engineering, Accounting, and Archival-Codification Expenses. That original budgeted amount -2012 Budget was for $28,200.04/overage to $37,965.49 as itemized on 
this report. These 'Professional Fees' are shown in a breakdown of actual 2012 expenditures; and will be corrected/amended in the December Amended Budget for this year.


In regard to beginning preparation for the City 2013 Budget, of major concern will be the contract renewal and rate for Hazelwood-Weber as our City Attorney. This agreement will need to be approved by ordinance to replace the existing agreement of Ord. 271 from 2007. The 2007 terms were set for a $555.00 monthly type retainer, to include a certain number of meetings and legal review. A proposal from Hazelwood-Weber for consideration is presented for the Board and would need to be approved by ordinance prior to our actual 2013 Budget. Agreement terms would consider actual attorney hours provided at $175 and hour and a modification considered for the terms of billed paralegal hourly rate. This agreement will be presented to the Board on the October regular meeting agenda.
6th Item:
Engineering Report




With the assistance of Gray Webber, of MO Rural Water and some of the Wentzville Public Works Department employees, who were 'on loan' to Flint Hill; a smoke test-survey was performed on August 17. Initial results appear to show only minor problems. A meeting to review the list of concerns will be scheduled for Gary Webber, the City Engineer and the City Clerk.

As related to the smoke test results, any broken clean-out pipes in need of repair on personal property are governed by the requirement for the property owner to maintain  their own lateral. Letters will be sent after further City engineer review of each site, to designate specific responsibility. (Of City or private property owner.) The City will work toward listing the repairs deemed City responsibility and these can be approved for a bid format for repair this fall. Alderman Dave Schmidt noticed his property address listed, on the smoke test, and has completed the correction of his broken clean-out pipe.

It appears that the (4) Hach flow meters have not been removed, and it is suggested that the City Clerk send a letter to Hach Co. notifying them that the City has no further liability for these meters as the lease has ended.
7th Item:
Sewer Updates


The City has 161 users currently with outstanding accounts, totalling $4575.62. Monthly payment arrangements are being kept, two well customer have now installed a meter. 26 well-users remain on an estimated usage. City Clerk was contacted by Harry Braungardt, property owner at 231 Mexico Rd. He stated that he had failed to contact the City office, in January, when he began to be billed for approximate well-usage gallonage. He stated that the property does have a home on ECM water-City sewer and is being billed directly by ECM. A separate parcel is on a well, but has no residence or sewer connection at this time. He has paid $298.04 to our Wastewater Fund, which will be refunded by the City. Separately, he has plans to begin rezoning the 1 acre property to a residential district, and establishing a new home with sewer and ECM water, after capping the existing well.

As of March, 2012, the City of Wentzville continues to charges Flint Hill a rate of $29.00 per user, an increase from the previous $25.00 rate. Our monthly payment is now $4669. instead of $4025.


Our Wastewater Fund checking account balance is low at $689.42; with outstanding customer balances over $4575.62. Our ECM collection should be received this week in the approximate  amount of $4000; with no out-going Hach payment; to avoid a transfer of funds.

City Attorney Matt Fairless will check into cost of summons to be served on outstanding balance customer Ray Ostmann, at his place of employment, in Troy. The Mayor and Board agree reasonable costs associated with the collection effort would be a positive.

8th Item:
Communications from the Mayor – none

9th Item:
Communications from the Board of Aldermen

Alderman Carter voiced receiving concerns over the gravel-asphalt pile currently 'stored' on the Bross property; for future usage on another Bross property. Of further concern, is the drive to the Peanick Soccer Field and its need to be fully or partially  paved, at its junction with Grothe Rd., as per City Code. City Engineer Tom Rothermich will speak with Mr. Ted Bross about his timetable to remove/install the
asphalt, and also discuss the driveway with Jim Peanick.

10th Item:
Communication from the City Attorney 

11th Item:         Clerk’s report

·    The next scheduled Board meeting would be on Tuesday, October 2,  2012.        

         and will be a Budget Work Session.

·    Enclosed copy of letter from Bob Barclay, attempting to work 
               with Bear at reducing 'occupancy load'

12th Item:
Approval of the Monthly Bills


Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve payment of the General Fund bills in the amount of $3269.18, also including September payroll in the amount of $2077.79 
and the Waste Water Fund bills in the amount of $-4638.65; also to include a reimbursement to Mr. Harry Braungardt for overbilling for a well on his vacant Mexico 
Rd. property. Alderman Carter seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 3 “yes”, 0 “no”, and 0 “abstain.”  Motion carried.
13th Item:        
Closed Session - none
              . 




14th Item:
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, Alderman Jackson made a motion to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Alderman Jacobsen seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 3 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca McCollum

City Clerk

